Global Environment Facility



Monique Barbut
Chief Executive Officer
and Chairperson

1818 H Street, NW Washington, DC 20433 USA Tel: 202.473.3202 Fax: 202.522.3240/3245

E-mail; mbarbut@TheGEF.org

October 4, 2007

Dear Council Member,

I am writing in reference to my letter of September 12, 2007, under cover of which we circulated for Council approval the Focal Area Strategies and Strategic Programming for GEF-4.

I am pleased to inform you that we received no objections to the proposed decision. The following decision was therefore approved by mail:

The Council reviewed and approves the Focal Area Strategies and Strategic Programming for GEF-4, circulated for approval by mail on September12, 2007, and agrees that the approved strategies should provide a basis for guiding the programming of resources during GEF-4. The Council agrees that the structure of long-term strategic objectives and strategic programs for a replenishment period should replace the previous operational programs and strategic priorities.

The Council requests the Secretariat, in collaboration with the GEF agencies, to operationalize the approved strategic programs and objectives in alignment with the ongoing development and implementation of the results-based management framework.

The Council requests the Secretariat to initiate work on the development of strategic objectives and programs for GEF-5 in 2008 with a view to presenting proposed strategic programming for GEF-5 to the Council at its first meeting in 2009.

The document can be located on the GEF website under Policies/Focal Area Strategies.

Sincerely,

Keeleus